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To that Undiscovered
Country

Ted Keith, PP

Gene Guthrie

Ron Scott

Clyde Blessinger

Editor Notice
The Desert Dust is published

monthly except July and August

by El Korah Shriners at 1118

West Idaho Street, Boise, Idaho

83702.

All articles, events, unit

activities, announcements, and

pictures must be in the hands of

the Editor by the 20th of the

month preceding the publication

month in order to get them in

the Desert Dust.

Please submit pictures, ads,

articles and announcements for

publication in the Desert Dust to

elkorahdesertdust@gmail.com

or drop them in the Desert Dust

mailbox at El Korah. Pictures

need to have an article attached

explaining the picture, and any

pictures with children must have

a signed release signed by their

parents or guardians as well.

October 2019 Stated Meeting

The next Stated Meeting of El Korah Shriners will be on Wednesday, October 16, 2019 at El

Korah Shrine in Boise. This is a week later than usual due to the Sportsman’s Raffle being held

on October 9. Social starts at 6:00 pm, dinner is at 6:30 pm, and the meeting will start at 7:30

pm. Come on down and enjoy fraternal fun with your fellow Nobles!

EL KORAH SHRINE

2019 OFFICERS

Elected Officers

Potentate………….…...Garland A. Risner

Chief Rabban………….…...Rick Holloway

Assistant Rabban……………...Will Votaw

High Priest & Prophet….….….Dale Rutter

Oriental Guide………..…......…Ray Schild

Treasurer……….…..……..Larry Ridenour

Recorder…….....….….Ray Westmoreland

Appointed Divan

Director…………..…...….…Jesse Laduke

Assistant Director…….......Jimmy Hansen

Chaplain …….……..…...Santa Bob Albert

1st Ceremonial Master….....….Blake Titus

2nd Ceremonial Master.Joseph Dalrymple

Marshal…....................Shawn McWilliams

Captain of the Guard…...…Wayne Foster

Outer Guards……..…......Doug Blandford,

David Braden, Shane Curry,

Bob Nelson, Jr., Justin Petersen,

Steve Priest

Aides

Chief Potentate’s Aide…………Ric Bobier

Mischa Brady, Charlie Bull,

Chris Burgess, Bill Curtis, Jr.,

Jack Gardner, Jay Garrett, Bob Julian

Desert Dust
Editor...………….…..….Rick Holloway

elkorahdesertdust@gmail.com

Phone Numbers

Recorder…………...……….208-343-0571

Oasis………………………..208-343-1341

Office fax…………..….…....208-336-1527

Events: Circus/Football……208-333-8350

Hospital Board Members

Salt Lake City………..Ray Westmoreland

Portland………………………Dave Triplett

Portland……….Rick Holloway, Vice Chair

Portland……………...…Mike Mastropaolo

Advertise in the 

Desert Dust!
Reach over 700 Nobles,

Ladies, and friends who

receive the printed version of

the Desert Dust, plus

hundreds more who download

the web version!

W x H      Price per month

2” x 3”       $20

2” x 5½”    $30

3¾” x 4¾” $40 (1/4 page)

7” x 4¾”    $60 (1/2 page)

7” x 9”       $80 (full page)

Your ad may be adjusted to fit

in available space, but it will

be at least as large as the

sizes listed above.

2019 Dues
Please help your Shrine stay

strong by paying your 2019

Dues! Please call the

Recorder’s office at 208-343-

0571 for assistance. Thank you!
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Potentate’s Page    by Garland A. Risner, Potentate
Well, fall is here and El Korah is in the final stretch of the year! How cool is it to have lunch again at El Korah? Brother
Brown's is in and open for business. Brother Carlas Brown is now our tenant in the kitchen and his food is awesome and the
prices can't be beat! Stop by and have lunch or dinner, you'll love the food! Our September Stated Meeting was very well
attended plus we had over twenty ladies signed up to make wind chimes. It was nice to see so many distinguished gentlemen
in our "Past Potentate" section as I believe there were a total of nine Past Potentates in attendance. We all appreciate their
support and especially their time and service in leadership of El Korah. They have left us a great legacy!

We still have some work to do this year and maybe the best it still yet to come. Our annual Screening Clinic is on Saturday,
October 5th at Mountain View High School in Meridian for the Treasure Valley clinic and the Medical Building at College of
Southern Idaho campus in Twin Falls for the Magic Valley clinic. Our 5th annual Sportsman’s Classic presented by Dennis
Dillon and DDRV.com is on Wednesday, October 9th and at a new venue this year. The Riverside Hotel and Convention
Center is a perfect place to host this year's event. We can have everyone on one floor and in the same room this year. Get
your tickets now and join in the fun of this epic event!

Past Potentate's night is on the 16th and the entire Divan is looking forward to having those guys in their tuxes run the
October meeting. Our Fall Ceremonial is scheduled for November 8th and 9th and we still need a few more petitions to get
to the required number of ten for a Ceremonial. I know there are at least six to eight guys out there ready to petition so let's
get them signed and in by the October meeting. We're going to follow a similar format to the Spring Ceremonial and we have
a few 50 year Shriner awards to present. What a wonderful way to thank those men and their ladies for 50+ years of
dedication! The East/West football game is scheduled for November 29 in Caldwell.

Special thanks to I.S. Corey Turner for coordinating our opportunity to sell C.D.'s at the Foreigner concert at the Botanical
Gardens on September 12th. H. P. & P. Dale Rutter spearheaded most of the volunteers for the event and it was a great time.
We sold C.D.'s for $20 and $5 of each sale will go to the hospitals. Each purchaser also got a raffle ticket for an autographed
guitar. It was great fun to draw the number and give the crowd a bit of info on who we are and what we do.

Idaho Grand Lodge was September 19th and 20th and our own Steve Hall was installed as the Grand Master for the 2019-
2020 year. Steve was presented with his Grand Master's Fez and we're proud to have a Shriner as head Mason in the state!
We're looking forward to a great year with his leadership!

The September Fez Lunch with the Potentate was on the 26th at Bardenay in Boise and attended by six nobles and three
ladies. Thanks to all who have attended this year to help raise our visibility in the community. It's always a great time to
share fun, friends, and fellowship and let the community know we're here. Our next Nobility Night is on Friday September
27th and the theme is a “Low Country Boil” and Brother Brown's is serving up some of the best Southern food for this event.
Our next BSU Tailgate Party is on October 5th against UNLV and you can watch it on the great big TV that Ron and Linda
Bishop generously donated. Don't forget our Blue Lodges as they have tons of work going on with degrees and can always
use the support and participation of Shrine Masons.

BOISE’S BEST PRIME RIB!
BREAKFAST·LUNCH·DINNER

Mon-Fri: 7:00 A.M. - 9:00 P.M.

Sat: 8:00 A.M. - 9:00 P.M.

Sun: Closed

208-344-WINE (9463)

110 S. 5th St., Boise, ID 83702

El Korah Trivia Contest

How many Imperial Sessions 
did Harry Hopffgarten attend 

and when was he Potentate of 
El Korah? 

(See answer elsewhere in the 
Desert Dust)

MEMBERSHIP  by Max Bearden
The October Stated Meeting is the last meeting this year to submit petitions for the November
Ceremonial! Your help is needed in making El Korah grow. For petitions, please call the Recorder’s

Office at 208-343-0571.
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Portland Shrine Hospital Report
By Rick Holloway, Board of Governors

The Portland Shrine Hospital held its annual Walk For Love on September 8 at Duniway
Park. The weather, while rainy for the hours preceding the walk, cleared up in time for
us to have another terrific time for people to meet patients, staff, Board members, Nile
members, and supporters of the Portland Hospital. Thank you to all who walked or
donated to this worthwhile cause. Ill. Sir Mike Mastropaolo, member of the Board of
Governors, and his wife Ellie were two of the top fundraisers for the Walk this year.
Thank you, Mike and Ellie!

Hospital leadership and the Board of Governors continue to work on a strategic plan to position the hospital in the most
favorable position possible to treat more kids in more places at lower cost. We are aggressively working toward a plan that
will positively impact our mission for years to come.

Salt Lake City Hospital Report  
by Ray Westmoreland, PP

On Saturday, September 21, the annual Walk and Roll for Love for the Salt Lake City
hospital was held with much fanfare and a great turnout! Mike Babcock fired up the
crowd and had live Facebook feeds during the event. Several Idaho Shriners, Daughters
of the Nile members, and Job’s Daughters attended. Here are some pictures:

Chaplain’s Corner 
by Santa Bob Albert, Chaplain

Greetings again my Fellow Nobles, September has past and along with it the Black Camel Caravan has traveled 

throughout the Temple and has picked up several Nobles for the journey to that Grand Oasis in the Heavens.

These are our departed Nobles:

Ill.Ted Keith :12/06/35- 9/01/19 Gene Guthrie :01/08/28-09/08/19

Ron Scott :09/13/33-09/19/19 Clyde Blessinger :02/15/24-09/24/19

May these Nobles Rest in Peace.

The Sunshine Report:  Jan Miller is still going through treatment for her cancer, keep her in your Prayers, also they 

are looking for a small place to rent in Boise for a few months to help with the traveling.

Ron Lowe is back home, I talked with him two weeks ago and he said he would like calls and visits.

Noble Ric Bobier's wife Robin passed away on Sept 14,2019, we send our Love and Prayers to Noble Ric and his 

Family.

We just received word as well that Lorna Lowe, Past Queen of Iras Temple No. 40 and wife of Ron Lowe, passed 

away on September 25.

Remember Nobles that Life is Short, help and Love your Family and Friends

Santa Bob

Chaplain of El Korah Shrine
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Foreigner Concert!!
Foreigner was in Boise recently
and is a huge supporter of the
Shrine Hospital system and
Shriners in general. They
recently decided to donate 100%
of the royalties they receive from
their powerful ballad, “I Want to
Know What Love Is” to the
Shrine Hospitals.

Thanks to Illustrious Sir, Corey
Turner, they provided an
opportunity for El Korah
members to sell CDs at their
concert. They also signed a
guitar which was raffled off from
tickets sold by El Korah. Below
are some of the pictures from
this event.

Portland Shrine Hospital 
Walk and Roll for Love!

Iras Temple #40 having fun! 

Past Grand Master and Board 
Member Dave Triplett

Ready to go!

Past Potentate and Board Member
Mike and Lady Ellie Mastropaolo
along with Ron and Linda Bishop

The El Korah Nomads RV Club will hold our

annual meeting on Thursday, October 24th in the

Tiger Room. Social time begins at 6pm, followed

by dinner at 6:30pm. We will enjoy a meal

prepared by Bro Carlas Brown.

Officers for 2020 will be elected and our camp

outings for next year will be determined. Nomads

are encouraged to bring ideas of where you want to

camp next season to the meeting.

The Nomads welcome all Shriners who enjoy the

outdoors to our club. You don't have to own a

recreational vehicle to participate as many of our

camping locations offer cabins for rent or there is

nearby lodging available. We have fun all summer

long.

Nomad News
Warren Hill, Scout
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Divan Ladies Wind Chime Making Class!
The Divan Ladies held another FUN evening for spouses,
significant others and our honored ladies at El Korah on
Wednesday, September 11th during the Stated
Meeting. Huge thank you to Lady Kathy Blandford for
orchestrating and gathering all the items for the wind
chimes and Nadine Duree who was instrumental with her
guidance while we made them. We had over twenty
ladies laughing and sharing stories while making their very
own unique design. If fact, I heard a few Nobles comment
they could hear us laughing downstairs while the Stated
Meeting was being held in the ballroom. Yes, we were
having a blast while being creative making wind
chimes. Thank you all who attended to make it a
memorable event. Our next FUN event will be during the
November Stated Meeting. Watch for more to come on it
as Lady Jackie Holloway and Lady Dee Dee Votaw will be
co-hosting the FUN event of bowl painting.
Heartfelt thank you to all, First Lady Sue Risner



Tailgate parties
at El Korah for
every BSU football 
game!  Come on down 
and cheer the Broncos 
to victory!
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Greeters Greetings By Ed Hulme, President

We are still selling tickets for our Doll House raffle. Tickets are available for $10
from our members and at the El Korah Shrine office. It is 24” wide, 29” high, and
18” deep.

Our next Greeters meeting will be on Friday, October 4 in the Tiger Room at El
Korah Shrine. Social starts at 6:00 PM with dinner at 6:30 PM.

Please RSVP by e-mail (e.khulme72@gmail.com) so we can have an accurate count.

From the Idaho Statesman,   April 20, 1913

EL KORAH TEMPLE

Novices Cross Hot Sands of the Desert

Journey of Hardships and Grief Ended

by Arrival at El Korah Oasis

Sixty-four blistered feet were tucked between the cool sheets at an early hour Sunday morning, testifying to the indisputable 

fact that their 32 owners had crossed the burning sands of the Desert of Idaho, thereby furnishing great joy to the members of 

El Korah temple, Mystic Shrine.

To sooth their wounded feelings and aching extremities, as splendid a gathering of representative men as ever donned the red

fezzes sat down at 11 o’clock Saturday night to the heavy-laden banquet boards in the Orange room of the Owyhee, crowding 

those spacious quarters to their utmost capacity, while the good fellowship of the Mystic Shrine reigned supreme. . . .  

Illustrious Potentate Charles W. Wayland presided. 

The successful ceremonial opened at Masonic hall at 3 o’clock with a business session, which was followed at 4 p.m., by the

first section of the journey across the blazing desert. At 8 o’clock, the second and third sections occupied at the Natatorium and 

the magnificent banquet at 11 o’clock closed the ceremonial. 

Record Charles O. Nelson found time, during the busy day, to prepare a list of novices who trod the superheated desert sands

and survived as follows:  

The Survivors

Columbus C. Anderson, Don H. Bark, Samuel F. Block, William F. Bossner, Joseph A. Childers, Arch Cunningham, Daniel A. 

Dean, Willam E. Gray, Sargeant Ethelbert H. James, Dr. Marshall Y. Lucas, Louis H. Rosenberg, Arthur W. Stevens, all of 

Boise; Frank G., Burroughs, Clarence W. Crouter, Caldwell; James W. Egleston, William A. Fife, George L. Gallagher, 

William J. Lloyd, Jesse E. Retherford, Robert Ray Wilson, Charles Witherspoon and Frank E. Higson, Pocatello; John E. 

McDonnell, Robert Lynch McDonnell, Alfred Richard Southern, DeLamar; James Carnet Bromley, Nampa; Herbert Graff, 

McCall; Senator Fred W. Gooding, Shoshone; Oliver W. Inman, Richfield; Burdett Lee Williams, Mountain Home; Armisted

E. Brown, Ontario, Ore.; George E. Davis, Vale, Ore.

Nobility Achievement by Dave Bennett

The summer months are behind us and El Korah activities are back in full swing. The
Nobility Achievement Award a program to assist our newest nobles find out more
about clubs, units, activities and functions available to them as members of El Korah
Shrine. Since the last ceremonial May 11th, some of our new nobles have joined
clubs and parade units and are active in El Korah activities. One of our new nobles,
Mischa Brady, has completed all of the activities on the Nobility Achievement
Award check list. A couple others tell me they are getting close to completing the
list. Activities include stated meetings, unit or club visits, helping at the circus,
hospital visits and more. An upcoming event to help complete one the activities on
Achievement Award checklist is the Portland Food Caravan October 19th.

If you are one of our newest nobles and would like to know more about activities,
please reach out to any of our nobles. All are happy to answer questions and help
out. If you are one of our long time members and know one of our newest nobles,
please reach out to them to encourage them to get involved.



Many donated items come back with us for transport to Salt
Lake or Portland. It is so inspiring to see what dedicated
people can do. Nile Love and thanks to all.

We have now had our first stated session since returning
from summer activities. We are looking forward to the
Mystery Dinner on October 18 at 6:00 pm at El
Korah. Tickets to “Murder at the Deadwood Saloon” are
available from Patty Albert for $30 per person. Please join us
for fun and laughter for this murder mystery, live on stage at
El Korah. There will also be a wine wall and various other
auction items and baskets.

On October 23, the Supreme Queen, Dale Obernalte, will 
be making her official visit to Iras Temple. We will be having 
a ceremonial for new princesses beginning at 1:30 pm who 
will be joining us in our wonderful Iras Temple. Following the 
ceremonial at 6:00 pm will be the banquet for our Supreme 
Queen and our new princesses. Tickets are available from PQ 
Barbara Strouth and are $30.00 per person. Good Luck to all 
who are working hard to have a beautiful ceremonial!!

November 17 will be our annual Fashion Show. Be sure to 
get a table for this event. Tickets for this event are available 
from PQ Delta Holloway, and PQ Sally McDonald.

As we move into November, we will be participating in the 
Veterans Parade and the Boise Holiday Parade.

So, that is the latest news and though we are very busy, 
take time to enjoy this beautiful Fall!!
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IRAS TEMPLE NO. 40,  
DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE

By Linda Gray, Princess Badoura
Fall is here, with beautiful sunshine, warm days, and cooling
evenings. Not to mention our wonderful colors. It is time to
catch up on what we have been doing and what we will be
doing as we move into Fall and Holiday season.

Most recently, on September 7, we had our " Fun Run and
Walk” at Kleiner Park in Meridian. We had runners and
walkers from all ages. There were also plenty of people to
cheer them on and pass out energy bars, water, and other
goodies. It was fun, fun, times. Of course, we had a multitude
of door prizes with coupons for food, restaurants, spa days
etc. Thanks to all who participated and earned money for
Shriner children.

Queen Carol and her line officers have made 5 club Visits to
Hagerman, Pocatello, Idaho Falls, Burley, and Twin
Falls. Soon we will visit Tirzah club in Emmett. These club
visits are so important to Iras as we keep in touch with what
they are doing and they with us.

Tin Lizzies Take First Place in 
the PNSA Shriner’s Parade 

in Coos  Bay, OR!
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El Korah Trivia
Ill. Sir Harry Hopffgarten attended 41
Imperial Sessions from 1902 to 1974! He
was Potentate of El Korah in 1921. In
addition to being a talented painter and
artist who graced our buildings with his
paintings, he represented El Korah for over
70 years at Imperial! He passed away on
September 1, 1975. Did you know he also
applied the gold leaf to the George
Washington statue in the state Capitol?

Players Playbill
The cast has been set for the 2020

Melodrama! The play in March 2020 will

be “How The West Was Worn” and will be

another memorable performance.

The Players will be getting ready for the

fall ceremonial. Let’s get those petitions

for membership in and have a great

group of new Nobles to join El Korah!
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Raymond Schild, Esq.

Managing Partner
The Boise Law Firm, PLLC

Aggressive representation in Criminal Defense, 

Divorce, Custody, Real Estate, Trusts, Wills, and 

Estates

Contracts and General Civil Litigation

Excellence              Integrity             Compassion 

www.boiseattorney.com           208-891-0202

Parking Options at El Korah  

During the work week meetings - Metered Parking is available on the street. Garage parking is available on 12th and Jefferson. For the use
of Summers Funeral Home parking - Kim will be calling Summers on Monday afternoon to get a schedule of their services during the week.
Please have ONE person who is a representative of your group call Kim in the Recorder’s Office to see if Summers lot is available during
your meeting time. Summers is requesting that you place a permit sign “available in the office” on your dash board if you use their lot.

Evening and weekend meetings - parking is open to the public on a first come, first serve basis on the lot directly north of the temple
building. Street parking is available and Summers lot is also an option for us. It is important that we respect the generosity of the folks at
Summers and make sure we are always courteous and respectful of their property. Summers has always been gracious and kind about us
using their lot when it’s available. That is not a privilege that we want to jeopardize and doing so could cost the unit, club, or group to lose
the use of El Korah also.

Duners Doings  by Santa Bob Albert, President

The Duners have been busy with the parade season still going strong. We
had a great turnout in Mt Home for Air Force Appreciation Day with six
Buggies and the Mother Buggy.

We are now working hard on getting our Screening Clinic ready for Oct 5,
2019 at Mountain View High School (2000 S. Millennium Way Meridian)
9:00 am to 3:00 pm. These are some of the things Shriners Hospitals helps
with: bones, joints, muscles, cerebral palsy, spina bifida, hip foot disorder,
cleft lip, spinal cord injury, and burns and scars.

If you know of any child that we can help get to the clinic on October 5,
call the Recorders Office.

Clubs and Units of El Korah, I know it's called the Duner Clinic, but the
more Fez's on site the better, so come out and help support this event.
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Commercial and Residential Cleaning Services
Commercial and Residential Carpet Cleaning

Owner: Glen and Darla Butz
208-724-7619


